
 

 

 

Friday 22nd October 2021 

 
Dear Parents / Carers 
 
...and just like that our first half term is at an end. It has been an action packed start to the 
academic year with lots of exciting events that have gone on in and out of school. This half 
term has seen Year 4 start swimming sessions at the local pool in Featherstone; all three KS1 
classes go out on their first school trip of the year; parent visitors coming into school to 
share their experiences; pupils competing in PAT games; parent workshops to support 
learning at home; and parents coming into school for class celebrations to share in their 
children's learning experiences. 
 
Thank you to all those parents who were able to come into school and share in these. All 
your kind comments about the events were gratefully received. Your support for the school 
is very much appreciated. For those who were unable to attend, please be comforted that 
this is only the start, throughout the year there will be many more opportunities as the 
school strives to fulfil its goal of wanting every pupil at the Rookeries to flourish and 
achieve. 
 
Over the half term, there might not be any pupils in school but there will definitely be things 
happening on site. Our school hall will be receiving a much needed redecoration as the Trust 
continues to support the school in its development. I look forward to bringing you further 
updates over the coming weeks to share all the new and exciting additions in and around 
school. 
 
I hope you all have a lovely half term and I look forward to welcoming you back on Monday 
1 November. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Richard Grogan 
Headteacher 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Follow us on twitter to see 

what the children are up to 

on a daily basis! 

Tempest Photography School 

Photographs 

Tuesday 2nd November  

Please make sure children are 

wearing the correct uniform, 

looking smart ready for school 

photographs on Tuesday when we 

return to school.  



 
Pupil of the Week 
 

Class Pupil of the week 

Nursery  Zachary W 

Reception – Julia Donaldson Jackson B 

Class 1 – Oliver Jeffers Liberty  

Class 1/2 – Rachel Bright  Noah 

Class 2 – Anthony Browne Alfie D 

Class 3 – David Walliams Lyra  

Class 3/4 -Cressida Cowell Lilly M  

Class 4 – Valerie Bloom Milo R  

Class 5 – Charlie Mackesy Harry E  

Class 6 – Maya Angelou River  

 

Attendance 

 

Attendance this week                Attendance this year 
overall – 95.4%                            overall – 95.7% 

Class 
Attendance 
This Week 

Attendance 
This half term so far 

Nursery 90.2% 92% 

Reception 99.1% 
97% 

Year 1 94.8% 93.5% 

Year 1/2 96.6% 97.3% 

Year 2 92.3% 96.2% 

Year 3 96.4% 94.7% 

Year 3/4 97.3% 97% 

Year 4 99.3% 97.5% 

Year 5 96.5% 96.4% 

Year 6 90.2% 92.9% 



 
 

 

Half term attendance update: 
 
 

This half term has been very poor 
attendance wise with 177 sessions 
of learning lost due to holidays, 56 
unauthorised absences and a 
further 18 sessions lost to medical 
appointments. 
  
Lost learning time is very hard for 
children to catch up and impacts 
not only on their attainment now 
but also in the future.  
 
All medical appointments without 
evidence will be unauthorised and 
all unauthorised absences are 
accumulative and may result in a 
penalty notice being issued. 
 
Please ensure your children attend school every day, as every day matters. 
 
 

 
 
 

Sleep and Anxiety Clinic 
 

 
Just a reminder Future in Mind will be holding a sleep and 
anxiety drop-in session on November the 22nd. If you have 
any worries about your child's anxiety or sleep, our 
practitioner will be available from 9:00 a.m. for advice and 
guidance. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Office Updates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Breakfast Club – MCAS 

booking 

Breakfast club is extremely 

popular this year. We are only 

allowed to have a limited 

number of children. 

Places must therefore be 

booked through the MCAS app – 

this can be done through the 

“wraparound care” option. We 

can only allow children to 

attend if places are booked. 

Music Lesson - Timetable 

Please make sure you send your 

child with their instrument on 

the below days: 

Strings – Tuesday 
Guitar - Wednesday 
Keyboard - Wednesday 
Brass - Wednesday 
Woodwind – Wednesday 

Phonics Training 

Here is a link for parents to use 

for Phonics Training online. 

https://www.ruthmiskin.com/e

n/parents-copy-2/ 

 

Parking outside of school 

Please do not park on the yellow zig zag lines outside of 

school. Parking here is in breach of the highway code 

and is a serious risk to the safety of our children. Please 

remember to park responsibly and where possible walk 

to school. 

 

Keeping pavements clear 

Please can we also be mindful not to block paths outside 

school. It is important to keep pathways clear to enable 

children access. Children should not be walking on the 

road or kerbside to pass by. 

 

Car Park 

Please be aware that the car park outside school is for 

Staff use only and must not be used as a drop off and 

pick up point. This is to ensure the safety of our children. 

There are a limited number of spaces in the car park for 

taxi's for those children who require transportation and 

for blue badge holders. Please be considerate of these 

requirements and where possible we ask that pupils 

walk to school. Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

 

 

  

https://www.ruthmiskin.com/en/parents-copy-2/
https://www.ruthmiskin.com/en/parents-copy-2/


 

Poppies made from Plastic Bottles Activity for 

the town hall display  

Pontefract Civic Society are asking pupils to make poppies 

out of plastic bottles for the display at Pontefract Town 

Hall for Remembrance Day. The poppies are made from 

the base of plastic bottles, instructions can be found on 

how to make these on the YouTube video below: 

https://youtu.be/lLPiavqj7mQ 

We would appreciate if your child could make a poppy 

over half term. Poppies will be collected on Tuesday after 

half term and be added to the display! 

 

 

For more activities over half term… 

Take a look at https://wakefield.mumbler.co.uk/school-holidays/october-half-term/ 

There are lots of events and activities here including many free ones such as… 

  

🎒 Days out, events & Halloween 

🍁 Childcare & holiday clubs 

📚 WordFest – events for families & 
children 

🎃 Pumpkin patches 

🧙♀️ 10 free & low cost activities 

🎉 5 not so spooky days out 

🍁 Autumn scavenger hunt 

🎃 11 fun things to do with 
pumpkins 

👻10 activities to do with conkers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://youtu.be/lLPiavqj7mQ
https://wakefield.mumbler.co.uk/school-holidays/october-half-term/


 

 

Next Week’s Dinner Menu…. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 22nd October  Break up for half term 

Monday 1st November Children return to school 

Tuesday 2nd November Tempest Photography School Photographs 

Wednesday 10th November Class cinema trip – class 3 and 3/4 – Early Mann at Xscape 

Wednesday 10th November  Class cinema trip – class 5 & 6 – Abominable at Cineworld 
Wakefield  

Thursday 11th November  Class cinema trip – class 4 – Addams Family 2 at the Reel  

Thursday 2nd December KS1 – Wakefield Theatre Trip  

Monday 13th December Reception – Wakefield Theatre Trip 

Thursday 16th December School finishes for Christmas break 

Friday 17th December Inset Day – School Closed 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Government guidance 
 
Please note Government guidance on self-isolation for under 18 year old's has changed: 
 
From 16 August, you will not be required to self-isolate if you are notified you have had 
close contact with someone with COVID-19 and any of the following apply: 

 
You are below the age of 18 years 6 months 

 
Children and young people aged under 18 years 6 months who usually attend an education 
or childcare setting and who have been identified as a close contact should continue to 
attend the setting as normal. They do not need to wear a face covering within the setting, 
but it is expected and recommended that these are worn when travelling on public or 
dedicated transport. 
 
Anyone with COVID-19 symptoms or a positive test result should stay at home and self-
isolate immediately. If you have symptoms of COVID-19, you should arrange to have 
a PCR test as soon as possible and inform school. School will then need proof of your result, 
either positive or negative. 

 
The most important symptoms of COVID-19 are recent onset of any of the following: 
• a new continuous cough 
• a high temperature 
• a loss of, or change in, your normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia) 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 
 

       
                                        
Useful Contacts 
 
Useful well-being and mental health information: 
  
For children and young people: 
WF- I-CAN 
https://wf-i-can.co.uk/ 
 
Young Minds 
https://youngminds.org.uk/ 
 
CAMHS Single point of access 
01977 735865 
https://www.southwestyorkshire.nhs.uk/services/camhs-wakefield 

 
Childline has an advice and support section with British Sign Language and ways to contact childline. Deaf zone 
| Childline 

https://youngminds.org.uk/
https://www.southwestyorkshire.nhs.uk/services/camhs-wakefield


Young Minds 

Young minds offer a lot of support for both children and also for parents to help their children. 

Please visit the Young Minds Parent page on the website to find out more. 

 

Parents Mental Health Support | Advice for Your Child | YoungMinds 

 
 
For Adults: 
https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/health-care-and-advice/public-health/mental-health-wellbeing/mental-health-
support 
 
Mind 
https://www.mind.org.uk/ 
 Turning Point Talking Therapies 
01924 234860 
https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/health-care-and-advice/public-health/mental-health-wellbeing/mental-health-
support 
 
School Uniform Stockists 
Our School Uniform stockists are both still operating and orders can be made for school wear, book bags and 
PE kits. 
Signature Retail, Ropergate, Pontefract 
Signature Retail are operating a click and collect system as well as accepting orders online through their 
website www.signatureretail.co.uk 
 
If you would like to make a purchase via phone, please telephone 01977 600324.  Payments can be made over 
the phone and items can be collected at certain times. 
 
Better and Bright Schoolwear 
Better and Bright Schoolwear are currently taking orders through their website: 
www.betterandbrightschoolwear.co.uk 
 
Alternatively, you may purchase items by calling 07486 140776 or 07837 078981 
 

 

Thank you for your continued cooperation and support 

https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/
https://www.mind.org.uk/
https://talking.turning-point.co.uk/
https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/health-care-and-advice/public-health/mental-health-wellbeing/mental-health-support
https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/health-care-and-advice/public-health/mental-health-wellbeing/mental-health-support
http://www.signatureretail.co.uk/
http://www.betterandbrightschoolwear.co.uk/

